

Brantingham Parish Council
Minutes of the meeting held at Brantingham Village Hall
Monday 9th September 2019
At 7.30pm

Those Present

Richard Powell – Chairman

Glenda Greendale – Vice Chairman

Louise Brotherton – Treasurer

Richard Shillaker

Richard Martin

Glenn Allgood

Nik Wilson

Dawn Williamson

Councillor Pat Smith

Linda Soulsby – Clerk

Apologies Hugh Wood and Councillor Richard Meredith

Item 1 Minutes of the last meeting

These were accepted as a true record and signed by the chairman.

Notice Board for Cave Road – The quote for the new board has been agreed (does not include cost of installation) and the order has been placed. The delivery time scale is approximately 6 weeks.

Pond Issues – The pond is looking very sad due to lack of water. There is a lot of silt in the pond. The pond was desilted about 6 years ago and at the time we didn't put in silt traps due to time scale for the grant application we were applying for at the time.

Whilst there is very little water in the pond this would be an ideal time to get in a contractor to desilt the pond, but we also need to consider the ducks and the plants. We have used Sweetings in the past and Transwate have provided a skip. Humberside Aggregates is another company who may be able to do the work.

If we have a digger on site during to work on the pond this could also be used to dig out the ditches.

Richard Martin is happy to accommodate the ducks for a few days if required.

Richard Shillaker will contact Sweetings.

Richard Martin will seek another contractor.

Once the work has been completed it was suggested just a simple notice regarding feeding the ducks would suffice rather than an elaborate board.

Richard Shillaker reported that he and a neighbour had cleared some of the overgrown plants from the pond, but more clearance was needed.

Ditch in front of the Village Hall – Drain Issue- This is ongoing. Richard Powell will consult with the Village Hall Trustees at their next meeting at the end of September to progress the matter.

Ditch on Village Green – This was included in the pond discussion.

Dale Road overgrowth – Richard Powell contacting Fosters - Richard Powell commented that ERYC have done some work on the Dale but it is not clear what they have done. It was suggested we contact Foster to do the work.

No Cycling Signs – Sam McGivern of ERYC is arranging the signs for us and it is hoped to have them shortly.

Hedges -We feel the hedges around the Paddock need to be cut back. It is believed Mr & Mrs Levison are responsible for them. Richard Powell will speak to Liz and Richard Martin will speak to John.

Litter Bin – We note that the litter bin on Brantingham Road is frequently full. Richard Shillaker has reported this to ERYC, and they have suggested having a bigger bin. We would not like to see a large bin and could possibly have a second bin, either near Ionians or the Outgang. Richard Shillaker is arranging a site meeting to discuss the options. No concerns were raised about the cost to the Parish.

Petuaria Revisited Dr Peter Halkon– Arrange Talk in Village Hall? – Richard Powell has spoken to Peter and has suggested some dates for October/November. The meeting considered a Sunday afternoon might be preferable. The Peturia Revisited committee are keen to do some more work from the Golf Club down to Stockbridge roundabout and is waiting for funding to help with this. The PC are happy to donate £250.00 to support Cave Road work.

War Memorial – There are a lot of weeds and cracks appearing in the stones around the memorial. Richard Martin will spray the weeds, put on an anti-moss solution and have a general tidy up.

Painting Jobs – Telephone Box and Street Lights – We will look at doing this in the spring.

Local Planning Review – Richard Shillaker has looked at this and understands Brantingham is not in the plan, but Elloughton and Brough are. The ERYC has received land bids, some fall within the Brantingham boundary. Some bids have failed and 1 remains which is near the Ferry Pub. ERYC are looking for local information to help with their decision. Cut-off date to respond is 20th September. Nik will look at this and send out his thoughts.

Defibrillator - check battery – Reported as ok.

Item 3 Finance

No items to report

Item 4 Planning applications and policy consideration

19/01870/VAR – Orchard Lea Main Street Brantingham Variation of condition 8 (approved plans) of planning permission 18/00558/PLF to allow for design modifications to chimneys, window and guttering for dwelling, construction of an attached canopy at front of garden room and design modification modifications to chimney and windows/doors, and alterations to access and parking arrangement. – We are happy to leave this to the conservation officer.

Item 5 Planning Permission

No items to report

Item 6 Correspondence

No items for discussion

Item 7 Account for payment

Autela Payroll – L Soulsby Due 25.09.19 £213.44

CPRE – membership renewal - £36.00

The above payments to be made electronically by Richard Powell and Louise

Item 8 any other business

Date of next meeting Monday 14th October 2019

Monday 2nd December 2019